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Roundhouse Preservation, Inc.  *Hot Shot = Train with very high priority compared to other trains. February 22, 2012
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NEW ADDITION TO THE ROUNDHOUSE PROPERTY!   SEE PAGE 2 FOR DETAILS
RPI enters its 11th year with annual meeting
   Roundhouse Preservation, Inc. enters into its 11th year of efforts to preserve the Hugo Union Pacific Railroad roundhouse.  The 2012 Annual Meeting of Members will be at the former Hugo railroad depot in Hines Park on Sunday, March 11, 2012 at 2:00 p.m.

   At the meeting, members will transact any necessary business, including renewing memberships and electing four members to the RPI Board of Directors.  The seat held by Linda Ashmore is up and she would like to serve another term, which would be for three years.  Lian Emmerling and Linda Orrell resigned their positions and Becky Osterwald asked that she be replaced.  Lian’s term is for three years and Linda and Becky’s both have one year remaining.  
   Refreshments will be served after the meeting.

   The meeting is open to the public and anyone who would like to attend is welcome.
WHAT’S THE LATEST NEWS!
AUGUST 3, 2011 - THE CABOOSE ARRIVES!
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This caboose, which had sat in a town park in Burlington for more than two decades, is now located on the roundhouse property.  Due to the

efforts of Roundhouse Preservation, Inc.’s Vision Committee, the caboose was donated to Lincoln County and the Lincoln County Tourism Board provided the funding for the move.  The caboose arrived in Lincoln County on August 3, 2011.  Dee Ann Blevins, Chairman of the Vision Committee, stated that Balyn Brent was the mastermind behind getting it moved. Others involved in the massive effort were Structures Unlimited, who had the crane, Lincoln County, Randy Monks, K.C. Electric and the Burlington line crews.  The caboose was vandalized while in Burlington and does need work, both inside and out.  While final plans for use of the caboose haven’t been determined, it will certainly be an added attraction on the roundhouse site and draw attention to preservation efforts. 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIPS DUE

NEW MEMBERS NEEDED!

   We continue to need your help, not only for the roundhouse, but also the caboose.  We’ve accomplished a lot, but more needs to be done.  Join RPI today and become a part of this massive preservation effort.  Membership dues are:

Individual


$25.00


Business/Organization
$50.00


Lifetime Member                  $500.00

Roundhouse Preservation, Inc.

PO Box 343

Hugo, CO 80821-0343

www.hugoroundhouse.com
WORK TO BEGIN ON DOORS
AND WINDOWS
Roundhouse Preservation, Inc. and the State Historical Fund have signed the contract for $124,113 for replacement of the doors and windows in the roundhouse.  As soon as the contract with engineering firm Martin/Martin Consulting Engineers and Historical Architect Merrill Wilson has been signed, work can begin in earnest.  Like the roof construction, CDOT will be involved as well because of the $398,000 Transportation Enhancement grant.  Hopefully, this time next year we’ll have reached our first goal of enclosing the roundhouse.  

